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Calendar 
What’s On 

Term 4, Week 4 

Tuesday, 31 October K-6 Assembly      

 Swim School 

 2018 Kindergarten Orientation 

Day 1 – Group 1 

Wednesday, 1 November Swim School 

 BLC Public Speaking 

Competition (Day 1) 

 2018 Kindergarten Orientation 

Day 1 – Group 2 

Thursday, 2 November Swim School 

 Parent Workshop – The role 

of the school counsellor 

 BLC Public Speaking 

Competition (Day 2) 

 Greystanes High Achiever’s 

Program – Forensic Frenzy 

Friday, 3 November Swim School 

Term 4, Week 5 

Monday, 6 November Swim School 

 Performance Dance Group 

Rehearsal 

Tuesday, 7 November Swim School  

 2018 Kindergarten Orientation 

Day 2 – Group 1 

Wednesday, 8 November Swim School 

 2018 Kindergarten Orientation 

Day 2 – Group 2 

Thursday, 9 November Swim School 

 School Disco 

 Grandparent’s Day 

 Greystanes High Achiever’s 

Program – Forensic Frenzy 

Friday, 10 November Swim School 

 Year 1 School Days History 

Excursion 

  

 

Executive Report 
 

he Spring Fete may only have been five hours long, but 

it was a year in the making! It is hard to describe the 
enormity of bringing together all the different elements that 

make a day like this so successful - rides, food, stalls, publicity, 
activities, art events, the raffle, show bags, gazebos, tables, 
chairs, prizes, the Devonshire tea, volunteers, staff, parents, 
local businesses and sponsors – and that is only the start! Our 
P&C, staff, and volunteers who coordinated the Spring Fete 
were at the school from 7:00am on Saturday to make sure that 
everything was just right…and it was PERFECT!!!! To say 

“thank you” does not seem sufficient…but 

We pride ourselves on our great community, and Saturday 
demonstrated our strong community partnerships, awesome 
families and great pride in our school. 
 
What’s On? 

So here we are in Term 4, our Kindergarten students have come 
so far this year (and have grown so tall) and our Year 6 students 
are immersed in their final term of primary school! Our 
Kindergarten orientation program begins this week to help our 
2018 Kindergarten students prepare for ‘big school’. Also, the 
coming weeks will see Swim School, the Blacktown Learning 
Community Public Speaking Competition, a parent workshop 
regarding the role of the school counsellor, Grandparents Day, 
and the ‘School Days’ History excursion for Years 1 and 2 
students.  Once again, we have a very busy term ahead of us 
(and we love it)! 
 
Tell Them From Me 
Thank you to all the parents who responded to the Tell Them 
From Me Partners in Learning Parent Survey. The results are 

in, and Metella Road Public School performed better than the 
NSW Government norm in all areas of the survey including 
Parents Feel Welcome, Parents Are Informed, Parents Support 
Learning at Home, School Supports Learning, and School 
Supports Positive Behaviour. Full survey results will be 
published in the 2017 School Report. 
 
Selective High School Test Information Evening 

On November 14 at 6:30pm, the executive staff including the 
Principal, Deputy Principal and Stage 3 Assistant Principals will 
be hosting an information evening to discuss (with parents of 
Year 5 students), the 2019 Selective High School assessment 
process. It is imperative that all parents of students who will be 
completing the assessment attend, as the scaling and 
moderation of school assessment scores will form a major part 
of this information session. This meeting will be followed by the 
P&C meeting, where the 2017 NAPLAN results will be 
presented to the community. 
 
Communication is key! 

Finally, remember to check Facebook, the school App and our 
website to keep up-to-date with current information as it’s 
going to be a hectic final term! 
 
 
 
 

T 



 

 

 

Page 3 

 

 

 

Monday, 30 October 2017  

Deputy Principal’s Award Winners 

Congratulations to the following students who have achieved 
their Deputy Principal’s Award this term. 
 

Dante 2N 
Raahi 2H 
Cooper 6C 
Rup 6C 
Nijahn 6C 
Mahima 6C 
Ruby 6C 
Sahana  3F 
Simran  3F 
Ruby-Rae  1T 
Jiya  1T 
Valentina  4H 
Malavika  5A 
Shivani  3F 
Jordan  5/6S 
Ashalia  5/6S 
Hayley  1B 
Addison 1/2J 
Heidi 1R 
Liliana  5W 
Dante 5W 
Genevieve 6C 
Lachlan 1/2J 
Sarah 3H 
Charlotte 4H 
Alexander 4H 
Ellie 6D 
Jaiveer 6D 
Saanvi 2M 
Geet 2E 
Rajithan 4J 
Julia 4J 
Chloe 1E 
Penelope 3A 
Dhigash 2N 
Xianna 6C 
Hasritha 6C 
Keith 6D 
Zaviah 3D 
Caleb 1B 
Abbey 4H 
Abena 1/2J 
Tannu 3F 
Elizabeth 5T 
Jessica 5W 
Kiah 3A 
Samuel 3A 
Varshaa 1/2J 
Roshni 6C 
Nijahn 6C 
Naruma 1B 
Isabella 5/6S 
Gabrielle 4G 
Taylah 6C 
Lucia 1B 
Stephanie 2H 
Kiara 6C 
Harikeshayan 2E 
Siddhi 2M 

Principal’s Distinction Award Winners 

Congratulations to the following students who have achieved 
their Principal’s Distinction Award this term and have joined Club 
250! We hope that you are looking forward to your special 
reward day at the end of this term! 
 

Rup 6C 

Jordan 5/6S 

Dante 5W 

Genevieve 6C 

Penelope  3A 

Hasritha 6C 

Abbey 4H 

Roshni 6C 

 

 

Mr P. D’Ermilio    Mrs N. Parker 
Principal     Deputy Principal 

 
 
 
From the Office 

We would like to remind all parents that POP (Parent Online 
Payments) is a convenient way to pay for school excursions, 
fees and extra-curricular activities.  Please remember to select 
print receipt or email receipt as your proof of payment.  This is 
yours to keep as the school receives notification from the bank 
of your payment, and we will not be issuing a school receipt.  
You can record your receipt number on the permission note that 
is returned to school. 
 
Also, remember that payment on POP needs to be completed 
before 6pm prior to the closing date of the event. 
 
We also send home with the information and permission forms, 
a payment envelope. Please only use these envelopes with 
cash, cheque or credit card payments.  If you have paid by POP, 
there is no need for an envelope, just return the permission note 
to the office mailbox. 

Mrs C. Ryan 
School Administration Manager 

 
Kindergarten News 

This term we are continuing to prepare and support children and 
their families in making a positive and successful transition to 
school through our Kindergarten Orientation process. This 
process aims to create an awareness about the importance of a 
successful start to school and to make families aware of their 
role in enabling a smooth transition to school.  
 
Last week we held a Kindergarten Parents Information evening. 
Parents were provided with information about a range of topics 
including Best Start Kindergarten Assessment, our School 
Expectations, school uniform, requirements for the Kindergarten 
program, Learning and Support at Metella Road Public School, 
Positive Behaviour for Learning, the use of ICT at our school, 
how technology is integrated into class programs and the role of 
the P&C. The evening was successful and the parents had an 
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increased understanding of what they need to do to prepare 
their child for school. 
 
This week we will commence our Kindergarten Orientation days. 
The children will visit a Kindergarten classroom and engage in 
a range of activities. This will provide an opportunity for the 
children to develop a positive relationship with the teachers and 
other children and will enable teachers to observe the children 
in a classroom setting. We are hoping it will be a valuable and 
enjoyable experience for all involved.  
 
We are looking forward to continuing our Kindergarten 
Orientation process in Week 5. 

Mrs S. Larobina 
Instructional Leader 

 

Stage 1 News 

Stage 1 students have returned from the holidays enthusiastic 
and eager to learn! They have been incredibly busy in English, 
focusing on the theme of ‘Communities’, exploring changes and 
continuities in family life in the local community over time. This 
theme fits in beautifully with our History unit, ‘The Past in the 
Present’. Students have been developing a range of 
comprehension strategies, such as making text-to-self 
connections with the text and their own experiences to build their 
understanding. They have been learning how to be detectives 
and find the author’s hidden, or inferred messages. Students 
have been writing for a range of purposes, ensuring that the 
content and the structure meets the required purpose. They 
have been using a range of literary devices such as similes, 
metaphors, alliteration and tone to create amazing sentences. 
 
In Mathematics, students have been investigating the mass of 
objects. They conducted an investigation to find out whose 
lunchbox had the greatest mass and had to find the most 
accurate way to measure mass. Students have also been 
creating pirate maps, learning about the mathematical language 
of position and explaining where the treasure has been buried. 
Students have also been partitioning two-digit and three-digit 
numbers using place value, learning how to round numbers to 
the nearest one hundred. We are so impressed with our 
students’ efforts in Mathematics! 
 
Stage 1 are counting down the sleeps until our excursion to the 
NSW Schoolhouse Museum of Public Education. Students will 
be able to actually experience what school was like in the past. 
A reminder that the permission slip and payment is due by 
Wednesday, 8 November 2017. 
 
Our Stage 1 students are to be commended for their efforts and 
we look forward to yet another productive term! 
 

Ms J. Minenko  
Stage 1 Supervisor 

 
Stage 2 News 

It is hard to believe that we are in Term 4 already – this year has 
definitely flown by! 
 
The term has also moved at a cracking pace. Stage 2 students 
have already voted for their school leaders for 2018, and 
enjoyed the many amazing rides, games and stalls at the Spring 
Fete. Congratulations to all Stage 2 students on your 
outstanding artworks, well done to those Stage 2 students who 

performed on the day, and a big thank you to the Stage 2 team 
for your support in running our stalls. Thanks also to our P&C 
Association for making this great event possible and for 
supporting our students. 
 
We are looking forward to Grandparents Day on Thursday 9 
November. It will be nice for our students to share their work and 
achievements with their grandparents, as well as recognise the 
contributions that grandparents make to our community. The 
Year 6 Disco is also on the same afternoon. Please look out for 
further communication about these events. 
 
In class, Stage 2 has been learning about our local community 
and a variety of celebrations commemorated in Australia as part 
of our History units. We have also been learning how to research 
information, write a range of informative texts, including 
information reports, and analyse a range of sources and visual 
texts, including maps and photographs, in order to investigate 
the past. 
 
We would like to remind our Stage 2 students to be Motivated, 
Respectful, Proud and Safe. It is important for all students to 
show these expectations at all times and in all settings of our 
school in order for them to achieve the best possible learning 
outcomes, and to ensure all students are happy and safe at 
school. 
 
Make sure to check out the final Stage 2 Review in this 
newsletter. 

 
Mrs L. Bartlett & Miss Y. Moulakas 

Stage 2 Supervisors 
 
Stage 3 News 

Welcome back to Term 4 – the busiest term for Stage 3 students 
and teachers! 
 
Stage 3 Camp is fast approaching. Medical notes and consent 
forms have been sent home to those students attending and we 
ask that these be returned as soon as possible. Please ensure 
that all notes are completed and signed by a parent or guardian. 
Final payments for camp are due by 1 November. Invoices were 

sent home last week regarding what payments are still required 
by students. Stage 3 teachers are beginning to form camp 
activity groups and tent/cabin groups and students will be 
notified of these closer to the date.   
  
Year 6 students have now commenced learning their Year 6 
song and many have been involved in transition and information 
sessions with high schools for next year. This is a busy and often 
nervous time for Year 6 students as they prepare to leave 
primary school at the end of this term. Mrs McClenahan, our 
transition teacher from The Hills Sports High School, is working 
with our students this term to answer any questions they may 
have about what awaits them in high school next year. High 
School orientation days are coming up towards the end of the 
term. These days will be communicated to students through the 
high schools themselves. If you are unsure, please contact your 
child’s high school.  
 
Year 6 will be holding their final fundraising event in Week 5. 
This is the Year 6 Disco and it will be on Thursday, 9 November. 
All students are welcome to attend this disco. The K-2 disco will 
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run from 5:00pm – 6:30pm and the 3-6 disco will run from 
6:30pm – 8:00pm. The cost is $6.00 per student and includes a 
drink and packet of chips. Glow sticks and other glow products 
will be for sale on the night also.  
 
Thank you to all of our students and community members who 
supported our Year 6 Mini Fete at the end of last term. It was 
wonderful to see so many students having lots of fun 
participating in the event. Year 6 students were able to raise lots 
of money for their end of year festivities from their Mini Fete, 
which is greatly appreciated. 
 
As always, if there are any questions or concerns regarding 
Stage 3 or the camp please speak to a Stage 3 teacher or Mrs 
Saad and Ms Curran.  
 

Mrs A. Saad & Ms S. Curran 
Stage 3 Supervisors 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

t has been a great start to the term with our students 
enjoying their library lessons and borrowing a wide range of 
fiction and non-fiction texts. Although students can reserve 
books through their portal, they should also look for their 
book in the library (as I am only notified that a book is 

reserved if another student attempts to borrow it). Reservations 
only stay on the system for a few weeks, so students may need 
to renew their reservation regularly until they receive their item.  
Please note that all library books must be returned by the end 
of Week 8. Borrowing from the library ceases in Week 7 and 
there is no borrowing over the Christmas vacation. 
 
In class lessons, Kindergarten students are continuing their 
History unit of work regarding families, and their similarities and 
differences. Year 1 are concentrating on learning about the main 
character in a story, and retelling the story in their own words 

using descriptive language. Year 4 are also continuing their 
History unit of work regarding the local area. They have been 
learning to identify key issues in texts and develop their note 
taking skills using key words. Stage 3 are undertaking historical 
research and also completing a a unit of work related to health. 
 

Mrs B. Aylett 
Librarian 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Senior Dance Group 

The Senior Dance Group participated in The Hills Dance 
Spectacular on Sunday 10 September at Pacific Hills Christian 
School, Dural. Huge congratulations to the girls who attended – 
you did Metella Road Public School very proud! The Senior 
Dance Group also performed at the Spring Fete on Saturday 28 
October. A big thank you to all the parents who attended both 
events to support the Senior Dance Group. A very big thank you 
must also go to Mrs Day for voluntarily helping to choreograph 
and rehearse with the girls. The Senior Dance Group will 
continue to meet each week to rehearse and refine our routines 
this term. 

 
Miss T. Agius & Miss Y. Moulakas 

Coordinators 
 
ICAS News 

ICAS is an independent, skills-based assessment program 
which recognises and rewards student achievement across a 
number of academic areas. We are delighted to share the final 
set of amazing results achieved by our students in the English 
and Mathematics tests. 
The following students received a High Distinction or Distinction 
in these tests – what a fantastic achievement! 
 
English: 

Distinction: Top 10% of participants in Australia 
 Year 2 – Sanjana 1/2J, Varshaa 1/2J, Jordan 1/2J, 

Amirtha 2N, Reet 2H 
 Year 3 – Ruby 3F, Sahana 3F, Sean 3A, Harish 3H 
 Year 4 – Aaryan 4H, Urmil 4H 
 Year 5 – Sagar 5A, Brianna 5W, Luna 5W, Kanishk 

5W, Shrishreya 5A, Isaac 5T, Kathy 5T 
 Year 6 – Owen 5/6S, Ahkan  5/6S 

High Distinction: Top 1% of participants in Australia 
 Year 3 – Lani 3D 

 
Mathematics: 

Distinction: Top 10% of participants in Australia 
 Year 2 – Angus 1/2J, Dhigash 2N, Shreeshail 2N, 

Rishare 1/2J, Amirtha 2N, Vedant 1/2J 
 Year 3 – Lani 3D, Connor 3F, Sahana 3F, Tanay 3D, 

Kashika 3A, Charlotte 3H, Aaran 3H, Varshaa 3A, 
Addney 3F 

 Year 4 – Arooran 4G, Urmil 4H, Kanuja 4J, Christine 
4G, Jialin 4G 

 Year 5 – Sagar 5A, Sudharsan 5A, Naychi 5W, 
Srishreya 5T 

 Year 6 – Keshini 6D, Keith 6D, Harini 6C, Dharika 5/6S 
High Distinction: Top 1% of participants in Australia 

 Year 2 – Varshaa 1/2J 
 
These students will receive their awards our K-6 Assembly. 
All other participants of these two tests have received their 
Credit, Merit or Participation awards from their class teachers. 
All students have also received their test booklets. 
 
Congratulations to all students for their participation and 
achievements in the ICAS Competitions this year! 
 

Ms. S. Curran & Miss Y. Moulakas 
Coordinators 

 
 

I 

Please return all library books by the 

end of Week 8. 



 

 

 

Page 6 

 

 

 

Monday, 30 October 2017  

Can Count News 

Do not forget to collect those 
aluminium cans for our recycling 
program! Students can leave 
bagged crushed aluminium cans 
labelled with the students name 
and class outside at my workshop  in  "D" block ON FRIDAYS 
ONLY. Large amounts can be picked up by arrangement.  

 
Money raised from recycling helps in the purchasing of 
classroom resources for your children. At the end of the year the 
number of cans collected by each student is tallied up and with 
the help of Mr D'Ermilio a prize will be given to the student who 
collects the most. 
 
This term we would like to thank Cooper KW and Mr Gary Fry, 
grandfather of ex-student, for the contributions to our can 
collection. 

Mr M. Nash 
General Assistant 

 
P&C News 

Our major fundraiser, the Spring Fete was a huge success on 
Saturday and I thank all of our sponsors and volunteers for their 
time and hard work in making the Spring Fete such a success. 
A special mention to Mrs Stefanie Kendall who organised the 
Spring Fete and dedicated many hours to ensure it was 
successful and the fabulous event that it was. Thank you as well 
to all those who attended the Spring Fete, your support is very 
much appreciated.  
 
The P&C AGM was held in September and some changes to 
the structure of our P&C have occurred. The P&C Auxiliary is 
now no longer running, but all members are most welcome to 
come along to the P&C meetings as well as be involved in our 
fundraising endeavours as a united team. I would like to thank 
Mrs Roxanne Black who was the P&C Auxiliary Convenor for 
her tireless work in helping at the school and all the fundraising 
that she has co-ordinated. Also, at our P&C AGM nominations 
and elections were held for the committee for the coming year 
and as a consequence some changes to positions held have 
occurred. Mrs Linda Dollin has stepped down from the role of 
President and the P&C thank her for her time while in this role. 
Mrs Kim Somarchand is the new P&C President for the coming 
year, we wish Kim well in her new role. Mr Sobhana Shyju 
remains Vice President and Ms Michelle Vernot was also 
elected to be Vice President. Mrs Colleen Quince stepped down 
from the role of Treasurer after many years of service and 
tireless work and Mr Micheal Cohen is the newly elected 
Treasurer for this year. Mrs Stefanie Kendall stepped down from 
her role as Secretary of the P&C and her very big shoes to fill is 
being done by myself. Many thanks to all who came along to the 
P&C AGM, it was great to see a huge turnout and many people 
keen to get involved in making our school even better than it is. 
The new P&C committee are looking forward to the year ahead 
and we will endeavour to carry on the hard work and support as 
those before us have.  
 
The next P&C meeting is on at 7:30pm on the 14 November, 
please come along and become involved with our school 
community. I look forward to seeing you all there!  
 

Mrs Belinda Bryan 
P&C Secretary  
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